
 

Eden Church Office Hours 

Monday – Friday 8:00 a.m. –  noon  
Phone: 620-345-8320; Email: edenoffice@edenmennonite.org 

Check out our website at www.edenmennonite.org 
Friend us on Facebook  

Lead Pastor, Derek King 

Cell Phone: 717-201-1147 
dking@edenmennonite.org; Day off: Friday  

Associate Pastor, Dianne Schmidt 

Cell phone: 419-890-8327 
dschmidt@edenmennnonite.org; Day off: Thursday  

 

Our Vision: A people transformed by the Holy Spirit in worship and service,  
so that through us God’s grace, love, and peace are made known to the world. 
Our Mission: To be a community that follows Jesus in all we say and do. 

 

 

Please join one of our Sunday school classes today. 

Adult Sunday School 

College Age: Rm 102  
SEEDS: Rm 127 (age 20+) 

Cornerstone: Rm 130 (age 40+) 
Christian Homebuilders: Rm 147 (age 50+) 

Ladies' Class: Rm 151 
Men's Class: Rm 129 

All classes welcome guests, regardless of age 
 

Junior Department Sunday School 

All children (age 2-grade 6) head to room 103 for Kids Choir for the first 10 
minutes. 

After Kids Choir, the classes are in the following rooms: 

2-3 year olds: Rm 119 

Pre-K, K: Rm 121 

1st – 3rd: Rm 104 

4th - 6th: Rm 152 

Jr & Sr High (7th - 12th): Rm 100  

Nursery provided for those under 2 
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Prelude Brenda Dalke 

Welcome   Pastor Dianne 

*Call to Worship 

Leader:  We are here because we have heard the call of Jesus in our 
lives. 

People: We are here to challenge and support one another to rise up 

and follow. 

Leader: We are here because we want to be God’s people. 
People: We are here because we are broken and want to be whole 

again. 

Leader: We come, seeking to be moved, changed and made whole by 
God’s Spirit.   

ALL: Let us open our hearts to the moving of the Spirit,  
 and prepare to leave this place as true disciples of Christ. 
  

*Opening Hymn STJ 3 Jesus call us here to meet him 

Worship Music      At the River, arranged by R. Wilding White           Ladies Chorus 

Becky Setser, director; Brenda Dalke, accompanist 

Scripture Reading                                Luke 5:1-11 Jay Goering 

Time with Children Kylie Goering 

Worship Music    I Must Tell Jesus, arranged by Mary McDonald Ladies Chorus 

Message                        “Crossing the Comfort Zone”                          Pastor Derek 

*Response Hymn STS 40 We will follow 

Fish-Eyes Clip “Wedding at Cana” 

Sharing our Joys and Concerns 

Prayers of the People  
 

Offering/Offertory       

Opportunities for Discipleship 

*Sending Hymn HWB 226 You are salt for the earth 

 
 



*Benediction 
 

*Postlude   

*Please stand if you are able 
 

HWB: Blue Hymnal A Worship Book;  
STJ: Sing the Journey (green); STS: Sing the Story (purple) 

 

All sermons and Scripture can be  
viewed at www.edenmennonite.org and our  

Facebook page, or YouTube channel. 
 

 
 
 

A nursery is available for small children. Please ask an usher to direct 

you. Thank you to Teresa and Dennis Graber  for caring for children in 
the nursery this morning. 

 

The peace lamp is lit as a reminder that we should be in prayer for an 

end to violence in the world. We trust in the power of prayer, as we 
know that through prayer, all things are possible.  
 

Wednesday Night Meals will run through March 6. Anybody that would be willing 

to help with meals or coordinate meals should contact Marcia Goering or sign 

up on the sheet in the fellowship hall. If a group or SS class is willing to sign up 

for a meal or two (or three), fill in your group beside the dates on the signup sheet 
in the fellowship hall. 

 

Angel Tree Ornaments: Additional angels have arrived. If you didn't get the angel 

ornament(s) that you purchased, you may pick them up today in the Eden Library 
or during the week at the church office. 
 

MCC Infant Care Kits: We were able to give 50 complete infant care kits and $530 

for additional kits to MCC. Also collected were the following individual items: 
onesies (40), soap bars (15), hats (9), and socks (77 pairs). This will allow MCC to 
make two bales for shipping to Iraq, Jordan, or the Ukraine. 

 

Today is the last day for updating the directory information on the tables in the 

fellowship hall. Please check your information and that of your family/friends who 

are Wider Fellowship Members. If it is correct initial it, so we know it has been 
checked. If it needs updating, please update it and initial it. You can also email 
updates to the church office at edenoffice@edenmennonite.org. 

 

Beloved children of God: Welcome as we worship in the name of the Father, 

the Son and the Holy Spirit. Amen.  

http://www.edenmennonite.org/


 

 

Eden This Week 

Sunday     9:30 a.m. Worship service 

 10:30 a.m. Fellowship time 
 10:40 a.m. Sunday school  
Monday  7:00 p.m. Deacons/Pastors mtg. 
Wednesday 6:00 p.m. Fellowship Meal 

6:45 p.m. Bible study 
6:45 Eden Worship Band 
7:30 Ladies Chorus 
8:00 Chancel Choir 

Saturday 9:00 a.m. Leadership Retreat at Eden 
 

Looking Ahead 

January 27: Sara Wenger Shenk speaking at Eden during Worship 

  Year in review with potluck meal at noon 
January 30: 6:00 p.m. Fellowship Meal 

   6:45 p.m. Bible study  
  7:30 p.m. Ladies Chorus 

8:00 p.m. Chancel Choir 
8:30 p.m. Men’s Chorus 

February 5: 7:00 p.m. Worship Commission mtg. 
February 11: 7:00 p.m. ELT meets at church office 

 
 
 

Last Sunday, January 13, 2019 

Worship: 190; SS: No SS 
Offering: $4,211.00 

 

Next Sunday, Jan 27, 2019 

Potluck meal following SS followed by Year End Celebration 

Music: Kids Choir 
Children’s Story: Pastor Derek 
Nursery: Shayna & Ian Smith 

 
 
 



 
 

Dorothy Krehbiel (86) passed away on Tuesday, Jan 15. Services were held at 

Eden on Friday, Jan 18. We extend our sympathy to her sons Greg (Glenda), Mike, 
Kim and daughter Robyn (Steve) Roberson, and her sister Mary Ann Waltner 
(Orville) and all of her extended family. 
 

Join us Wednesday evening at 6pm in the fellowship hall for a meal of chili, 

cinnamon rolls and relishes served by Mary Martha. The funds will go toward their 
benevolent fund. The passage for the adult Bible study this week is Isaiah 43:1-

13.  
 

If you would like a printed copy of the Annual Report book call or email the church 

office 620-345-8320 or edenoffice@edenmennonite.org. The Annual Report Book 
is available on our website. Click on other, then resources, then  Annual Report 
Book. It will ask for a password. The password will be on the information center in 
the fellowship hall or call the church office for password. 
 

Because God has been at work in and through Eden Mennonite Church during 
this past year, we are inviting everyone to be a part of our Year in Review 

Celebration, Next Sunday, Jan 27. We will gather after Sunday school for a 
potluck meal with opportunity for informal sharing around table. Following the meal 

we will see a montage of photos from the year, and share with one another the 
ways that we have seen God at work in our church family over the past year. We 
look forward to sharing our joy and thanks together. 
 

Volunteers are needed from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm in Eureka, to work with MDS. 

We will be roofing and completing exterior repairs. Tools and lunch will be 
provided. Work days are scheduled for: Jan 25 & 26, Feb 1 & 2, Feb 22 & 23, Mar 
1 & 2. Please contact Jordan Miller for more details and to arrange transportation 
from the Newton area Call, text or email 316-217-4570 
or jordanmiller795@gmail.com. 
 

Extended Church Family  
Mennonite Disaster Service (MDS) is now scheduling volunteers for the winter 

months of February and March. If you can serve please call Deanna Frey at 800-

241-8111 or email dfrey@mds.mennonite.net.  People are needed in Texas, 
California, Mississippi, Puerto Rico, Florida and South Carolina. Go to  
https://mds.mennonite.net/volunteer/current-needs/ for more information. 

Remember in Prayer 
Marlene Krehbiel: Mercy Hospital 
Delbert Stucky: Dismissed from Mercy Hospital 
Greg Stucky: Dismissed from KU Medical Center in Kansas City 
WDC: Give thanks for the diversity of cultural contexts and languages in 
which WDC congregations worship each week. 
 

mailto:jordanmiller795@gmail.com
mailto:dfrey@mds.mennonite.net
https://mds.mennonite.net/volunteer/current-needs/


Mennonite Disaster Service is building our team and searching for qualified, 

motivated individuals who have a knowledge of and passion for the MDS mission, 
vision and values and a commitment to the Anabaptist church. Current position 
openings include: (1) Communications Manager in Lititz, PA, (2) a Volunteer 
Training Specialist, home based (U.S. resident) and (3) a Leadership Volunteer 
Interviewer, home based (U.S. resident). For more information, visit our webpage 
at www.mds.mennonite.net/whowe-are/employment. 
 

“Choices”, a play by Gretchen Eick will be presented at Lorraine Avenue 

Mennonite Church, Wichita on Saturday, Jan 26, 7 pm, admission is free. It is a 

story that came to Gretchen during her time of teaching in Bosnia this past year, 
along with her husband, Rev. Mike Poage. They are active with the Peace 
Committee of Lorraine Avenue. In the play a young Bosnian woman with a 
university degree, who can’t find work, meets a Bosnian-American man wishing to 
be connected to his birth culture. Each must make choices including what religion 
and country mean to them. Additionally, a Hallal meal from Omar’s Kitchen will be 
available at 6 pm for a donation. To reserve your meal – contact 
office@lorraine.church or call 316-682-4555. 
 

Mon., Jan. 21 – Bethel College annual Martin Luther King Jr. Day celebration, 

with guest speaker Sherdeill H. Breathett Sr., Wichita, 7 p.m., Krehbiel Auditorium 
in Luyken Fine Arts Center 
  

Thurs., Jan. 24 – Reading by poet Jean Janzen, Fresno, Calif., with an opening by 

Bethel College graduate Jesse Nathan, 7 p.m., Krehbiel Auditorium in Luyken 
Fine Arts Center at Bethel College. Reception follows in the Regier Art Gallery, 
where there will be a display of artist books inspired by Janzen’s writing. 
 

Sat., Jan. 26 –  Kauffman Museum annual Kansas Day event: 11 a.m. – program 

featuring middle-school history teacher Keil Hileman,Krehbiel Auditorium; starting 
at 11:30 a.m. – food trucks and tractor/truck/car show, museum parking lot; 1-4 
p.m. – special activities and programs in and around the museum on “Collectors, 
Collecting, Collections.” See the Kauffman Museum website or Facebook page for 
more information. 
 

Newton Community for Racial Justice's Martin Luther King, Jr. Day of Service 

2019: Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. believed in a nation of freedom and justice for all, 

and encouraged all citizens to live up to the purpose and potential of America by 
applying the principles of nonviolence. MLK Day of Service is a way to honor his 
life and teachings by engaging in community action that continues to solve social 
problems. Newton Community for Racial Justice invites you to serve however you 
can in your community! Sign up here for service projects in 
Newton: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0a4eabae23a1fe3-martin 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0a4eabae23a1fe3-martin


Hesston College’s Anabaptist Vision and Discipleship Series (AVDS) conference 

Feb 1-3 will do more than just talk about following Jesus, we will practice spiritual 
disciplines using our bodies and voices for Jesus. Join Christian spirituality 

experts Mark and Lisa Scandrette for “Growing More Like Jesus From the 

Outside In: Transforming Heart and Mind. Register by January 28. $100/person, 

$75/each for two or more from your group. Call 620-32-8147 for more information. 
 

Summer staff applications welcomed! Camp Mennoscah is searching for and 

reaching out to those folks 18 and older to be part of our summer leadership 
family. We're looking for lifeguards, music leaders, crafts leaders, office and media 
assistants, naturalists, and grounds/maintenance. It will be a summer of fun times, 
meaningful relationship building, and leadership skills! Apply online 
at campmennoscah.org under Summer Youth Camps. This is an amazing way for 
young adults to serve and grow in faith! 
 
Is there anything better than a Vacation Bible School package that helps children 
discover signs of God in the Bible and in their lives?  Well, yes! What’s even better 
is making those discoveries available to all age groups in the church! Come to a 

launch event for Detectives of Divinity VBS PLUS on February 23, 9-10:30 a.m. 

at Bethel College Mennonite Church. VBS directors, pastors, teachers, leaders, 

and parents—all are invited to come, AND everyone who RSVPs by February 15 
will receive a free devotional book, Now It Springs Up. Come see materials for 
preschoolers, children, youth and adults, featuring Bible stories and lots of games, 
crafts, activities, skits and ideas for you to make it happen in your congregation. 
RSVP to springsforthfaith@gmail.com       
 
The Hesston College Bel Canto Singers AND the Bethel College Concert Choir 

will be performing at Tabor Mennonite Church, Newton on February 17 at 7 pm. 

Bringing these two choirs together for a concert is a dream come true for their 
directors, and it will be a very special evening indeed. Save the date!   
 
Mennonite Church of the Servant, Wichita is having an Immigration Movie Night 

on Friday, January 25 at 7 pm.  "Separated: Children at the Border” - An In-Depth 

Investigation of How America’s Immigration Policies Reached This Point will be 
shown. Discussion and recent updates will follow the presentation. 
 
Calling everyone ages 15-22: Are you looking for a fun and meaningful way to 

serve this summer? There are spots left to join a 2019  Youth Venture team! See 
and join in the work God is doing in Indonesia, Peru, Japan, or Benin. 
Visit www.MennoniteMission.net/SERVE to learn more, or contact Lauren Eash 
Hershberger at LaurenEH@MennoniteMission.net.   
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